May 1952 Journal

Films and Debate Featured Meeting

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C., Canada – Something new was introduced at our last regular meeting; at least it was new for our local. Some slide films were shown on safety measures in line work, and later, under “Good of the Union,” an organized debate on the question, “Resolved that the Amalgamation of the A.F. of L. and C.I.O. is in the Best Interests of Organized Labor,” was staged. Brother Harry Harding and Bill Hohlachoff took the affirmative, with the writer and Brother Jack Driscoll upholding the negative. After some 45 minutes of facts and ideas from the four speakers, audience participation followed, the affirmative being sustained when a vote was taken.


A brief comparison between the early unions and their present-day counterparts was made, attention being drawn to the fact that the old timers more than made up for their lack of funds by the strength of their convictions and the soundness of their principles, whereas today a big bank balance is regarded by some as the hall mark of success. The growing tendency to hire professional people such as economists and lawyers, to do the jobs that were formerly done by the members themselves was also noted. In fact the viewpoint was expressed that a merger between the Hudson’s Bay Company and T. Eaton Ltd. would probably have much the same effect on the working man as the merger under discussion. 


All four speakers were in complete agreement however, upon the need for working men to have a better understanding of the economic and social problems confronting them today, and the necessity for cooperative action to solve them. Division between workers both in thought and action has been our most expensive luxury, to date.  The interest displayed by the members certainly repaid the speakers for their efforts. We hope to try something new again in the near future.


Our local is preparing to celebrate50 years of effort during the month of April. The committee in charge of things can be seen furtively plotting in dark corners, before and after every meeting. I have a suspicion that even more plotting goes on at other times and places, since Percy Daggett, the chairman, is reliably reported as being an expert manufacturer of home brew. The show looks like being a sellout; we are all expecting a first class job as the committee is well experienced. We will let you know how it turns out.


Brother O’Doherty’s remarks from Local 561, Montreal are appreciated, yet sometimes I think there is more interest than we are aware of. Most people want to do the right thing, there are not enough police to stop us if we all suddenly decided to run amok and take it out on the guy next door. It seems that the desire to do right is often stifled by the fear of doing wrong, and it is our lack of knowledge on many things that prevents us from making the right decisions. In June, this Province will hold a general election for the Legislature. It will be interesting to see how the electorate behaves, especially since the present government has revised the Elections Act to introduce the single transferable ballot. As if the average voter isn’t confused enough already when he goes to put a cross on a ballot paper.
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